Councilmember Ghazi Edwin,
Thank you for reaching out on this matter. The following response was coordinated among multiple staff members.
· E-scooter/e-bike parking – as you know Spin is a private micro-mobility company that has approval to operate e-scooters (450) and e-bikes (100) in the City of Ann Arbor. Part of our contract with them includes measures to make sure scooters and bikes are appropriately parked. First time users have to agree to the terms of operation which include proper parking protocols. Additionally, when users end every trip, they must take a picture of how they left the scooter/bike to ensure the vehicles are properly parked. Repeat offenders of improperly parked vehicles can have their account suspended. We recognize that these measures alone do not lead to 100% compliance for proper parking – which is why the City has 2 categories in A2Fix for “abandoned bicycle” and “abandoned scooter.” These complaints go to Community Standards and Spin to address in a timely manner. For reference there were 46 such complaints registered in A2FixIt from March 2022 to March 2023; 16 of which required corrective action; 26 of which were either not problematic or the scooter was gone upon arrival.
· Sidewalk gaps – when the sidewalk millage was passed by the voters of Ann Arbor a few years ago, staff developed a prioritization matrix in an effort to program the work that needed to be done. The scoring matrix takes into account: pedestrian crashes; proximity to schools; evidence of community support; transportation equity; classification of adjacent road; proximity to a library, government office, major commercial attractor, or park; proximity to transit; near term opportunity in the City Transportation Plan; and if City-owned parcels are involved. More information on sidewalk gaps can be found at www.a2gov.org/newsidewalks.  
· Sidewalk stairs – the City has been removing stairs in sidewalks for some years. Recent accomplishments include State/Kingsley, a couple of locations along Geddes Ave, and there is currently a project in the works to remove the stairs on Geddes at Onondaga. We are aware of the stairs at Third and Krause and that project will be added to the Capital Improvements Program later this year. There is no timeline yet established for that project.
 
If acceptable to you, we suggest you share this information with the Commission on Disability Issues. If questions still remain or if there is a desire for staff to present at a future CODI meeting, we would be happy to address through further written communication or at a future meeting (in November or some other time).
 
Best,
Raymond

